May 25, 2016

To the Montana library and education community:

On May 16, the Montana State Library (MSL) was informed by the Governor’s Office of Budget and
Program Planning that the Coal Severance Tax (CST) Shared Account continues to face dramatic revenue
declines over previous revenue estimates; as a result, MSL was informed of the need to further reduce
our CST expenditures this biennium by an additional $166,000.

This $166,000 reduction is in addition to the $46,000 reduction MSL had been notified of in January. In
total our $943,458 biennic CST appropriation has now been reduced by $212,591. The cut represents a
45% reduction to our Y 17 appropriation and a 23% reduction to the total biennial appropriation that
had already been reduced by more than $90,000 from the previous biennium.

Due to this very significant reduction, the State Library no longer has the luxury of the one-size-fits all
approach afforded by statewide funding to procure and administer the current statewide databases
contract model. In order to fund Library Development services in a stable and responsible manner it is
imperative that MSL meet the challenges resulting from volatile and declining CST monies and stagnant
federal Library Services and Technology Act dollars. While we have always made careful use of the
limited resources available to us, MSL must now make very difficult choices about the services we offer.
To help make these decisions, we are grateful to e guidance afforded to us through the recent
recommendations of the Library Development Study Task Force (LDSTF) that reflect the most pressing
priorities as identified by librarians and other staki olders statewide and on which MSL will focus.
Those recommendations are available online:

http://about.msl.mt.gov/commission _councils/library development study task_force.

~.ven the significance of is reduction, on top of previous cuts, on May __ ", the N ___ _ ymmission made
the difficult choice to completely eliminate funding of the statewide database contract. Access to the
statewide databases will continue through August 31, 2016. Materials from the Commission meetings
are available online:

https://mslservices.mt.gov/About the Library/Commission Councils/Commission/comm MeetingMate
rials.

As was previously announced, the Commission voted at their April meeting to significantly reduce the
funding of the statewide databases. In the face of the most recent round of cuts, regardless of usage or
where these resources fit within the LDSTF recommendations, we no longer have the financial resources
necessary to sustain the current statewide contract model.






